Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

62-610.568
Monitoring and Operating Protocol

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on July 14, 2020, the Department of Environmental Protection, received a petition for variance pursuant to Section 120.542, F.S. from Destin Water Users. The petitioner requested a variance to allow reclaimed water to be sampled and analyzed for TOC and TOX once per injection month from subsection 62-610.568(4), F.A.C., which requires that treatment facilities designed to meet the full treatment and disinfection requirements shall have the reclaimed water sampled and analyzed for TOC and TOX daily, seven days per week. The facility is located at 14 Industrial Park Lane, Destin, FL 32541. The petition has been assigned OGC #20-1123 and Permit No. FLA010194-032-DWF.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Bill Evans, Northwest District, Department of Environmental Protection, 160 W. Government Street, Suite 308, Pensacola, Florida 32502-5794, telephone (850)595-0584, email Bill.Evans@dep.state.fl.us, during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays.

Written comments must be received by the Department of Environmental Protection no later than 14 days from the date of publication of this notice.
